

Meeting Minutes  
September 17, 2018

- I. Call the Meeting to Order
  - a. VPLA White called the meeting to order at 12:04 PM
- II. Roll Call
  - a. 14/18 Senators Present. Quorum is met.
- III. Approval of the Agenda
  - a. Agenda is approved.
- IV. Approval of the Minutes
  - a. VPLA White: There are no minutes to report, as Madelyn is out ill. This will be corrected before the next meeting.
- V. Communications and Announcements
  - a. Senators
    - i. None
  - b. Non Senators
    - i. None
- VI. Committee Reports
  - a. Rules
    - i. No Report
  - b. Governance
    - i. No Report
  - c. Student Affairs
    - i. No Report
  - d. Finance
    - i. No Report
  - e. Sodexo
    - i. No Report
  - f. On Campus Dining and Housing
    - i. VPLA White: We have decided to suspend meetings about the cove to meet with President Nicklow, then will resume meetings with Aramark
    - ii. Senator Bourgeois: Where do we bring complaints?
    - iii. VPLA White: You can come to the meetings to bring them directly, or submit them to John-Michael.
- VII. Executive Reports, Judicial Reports, Advisor Reports
  - a. President
    - i. President Hills: This weekend I attended COSBP, which is the meeting of all student body presidents. We discussed the new Commissioners Education initiatives. We discussed Hazing Prevention Week which is next week. The theme is These Hands Don't Haze.  
UNO has 40% First generation students so the commissioner is coming on the 28<sup>th</sup> to have a lunch and meet first gen students.  
I am starting a voting registration initiative for the mid-term election. You can

register to vote 30 days before the election. We will provide info on registering and absentee voting. Working with other student body presidents on these initiatives, and some transportation to the polls.

There was some miscommunication, or not listening with the Aramark people and students on what the Cove wanted. Their goal was a bar, which does not reflect what our students are looking for, and did very little research. We are trying to get together a new plan to reflect our student body. We will have a meeting next week to discuss new plans.

We had an executive cabinet meeting this morning, and we discussed funding shuttle busses on campus for students. We will hopefully have this done before basketball season. They will go not just to games, but grocery stores, City Park and the quarter on the weekends.

Senator Bourgouis: Can We get more information on Hazing Prevention Week?

Advisor Ballard: Hazing Prevention week is next week, Student affairs is sponsoring a whole week of programming including window painting events and a lunch on Tuesday.

President Hills: Our student affairs is working on it, the commissioner is just supporting those efforts.

b. Vice-President

i. VP Roach: Operating: 17,332.64

Reserve: \$700,995

Next Wednesday is retreat.

Senator Miller: How long will the retreat last?

VP Roach: 1 hour.

Senator Cognivich: Which retreat is this, leadership retreat?

Advisor Ballard: No, this is an SGA specific retreat. Not Leadership Summit

Senator Legier: is this different than Hazing

Advisor Joy: Yes

c. Vice-President of Legislative Affairs

i. VPLA White: First of all, I apologize about the agenda this week. Please bring in bills. Capital projects and other. We are missing senator information, so I will be sending you information requesting basic information about your college and committee request. You must be on one of the 4 committees and formally appointed. That will be happening in the next couple of weeks. The committee heads should be up for the next meeting. Lunch with the president was last Thursday, it went pretty well we discussed Aramark, and the administrators projects being in line with student wants. We discussed the quad renovation and Nicklows ideas of naturalizing the campus. Questions?

ii. Senator Cognivich: Are you going to continue with the facility committees?

VPLA White: Yes Cody, does not want to be a head, so we are looking for a new head of that committee. They are still a committee, but need a head.

Senator Cognivich: I am willing.

d. Vice-President of Programming

i. No Report

- e. Judicial
  - i. No Report
- f. Advisor
  - i. Advisor Ballard: I was able to confirm the reserve account numbers as Maddie shared, it is at \$700,995. I have seen several great ideas regarding spending this money. Please keep the ideas coming. Also, reach out to your student organizations and work on how to bring more bills to the table. Elections are coming up, so if you are interested in constitution reform please see John-Michael so that we can have a completed copy for the senate's approval as soon as possible. If you have any recommendations for an election commissioner please talk to Kenady. Also, please continue to recruit people for

VIII. Old Business

- a. none

IX. New Business

- a. none

X. Nominations and Appointments

- a. none

XI. Open Forum

- a. Senator Legier: I am working on 5 bills, 4 of which are capital funds, and I want opinions. One is recycling bins. Currently the bins are only in certain areas of campus, and not where people need cans, particularly outside.  
Christine: I agree there are not enough recycling bins on campus.  
VPLA White: There was an entire service coalition e-board turnover this year, so we have been slow at getting the bins out. None of the ones we have are durable enough to be outside, but we can look into that. They are placed near trashcans, so people only put recycling in them. I can put you in contact with the other recycling coordinator. We are also working with facility services to find more places to keep them. I do think this would be a great bill for when we run out.  
Senator Legier: I am also interested in adding elinks, plug ins for laptops and USBs, in 2 lecture labs per college. I would also like to replace the black boards with white boards there are 89 black boards, that need to be replaced, also funding the paving of the south arena parking lot.  
VPLA White: Point of Inquiry: Joy, can we pave something at the areana since that is not fully UNO property?  
Advisor Ballard: I am honestly not sure, but I will look into it.  
Senator Legier: I am also interested in a Life Skills Fair. Have mechanics, cheffs, seamstress, NOPD, Real Estate, Interview, Carreer Services, Health insurance, Accountants for taxes, etc. Is there a general consensus?  
Senator Cognevich: Paving of the arena I think should be far off the list. We should be focused on campus, the engineering parking lot needs to be paved. I really like the life skills fair.  
President Hills: I like all of these ideas, but I agree the paving of the parking lots is not priority. We pay fees so that should be handled by administration.  
VPLA White: If you would like to schedule an appointment with Nicklow to discuss

something you don't want to spend our funds on, that is always an option. You could take a few other senators if you do not want to go alone. You can email him and set that up.

Senator Feldman: Is this supported by an organization?

Senator Legier: Yes, that would be a next step to pull people in.

Senator Feldman; I am not comfortable with NOPD coming and instructing on how to act when pulled over.

Senator Bourgeois: Yes, I agree that more organizations would be good. I am also uncomfortable with NOPD.

Senator Covnicich: Campus police are deputized, so they can could be an option.

Senator Feldman: I am still not okay with them coming to tell me how to act.

Senator Miller: What are the new hazing laws?

Advisor Ballard: The State of Louisiana passed 3 new anti hazing laws over the summer. I can provide some information, but you can also come to our lunch and we will have a guest speaker to tell you more about them.

President Hills: This is one of the most important elections in history, so we need people to vote. If you are interested in helping me out with voter, registration let me know.

Senator Miller: When are the midterms?

Senator Feldman: November 6<sup>th</sup>.

Senator Miller: Can we host an event?

President Hills: Yes, we can.

Advisor Ballard: Why don't we all chat after this meeting.

VPLA White: We will have first time senators next week, let's make sure we ask appropriate questions of them. Please let me know what committees you are on so that I can make sure we have accurate records.

- b. Senator Bourgeois: The binders that we got at the first meeting have everything in order that you need. So let's make sure we read over them because everything is there and it will make meetings run more smoothly.

XII. Adjournment

- a. Adjourn 12:42

Meeting Minutes  
September 24, 2018

- I. Call to Order
  - a. JM: Call to Order 12:04  
Jason Ray to Pro Tempore  
Joy to Clerk
  - b. Roll Call  
12/18 present
- II. Approval of Agenda
  - a. Christine: Motion to add Education bill to agenda
  - b. Second Jayson Ray
  - c. JM: No objections move to new business
- III. Approval of Minutes
  - a. New Minutes next week Madelyn still out.
- IV. Communications and Announcements
  - a. Senators
  - b. Non Senator  
Joy: Hazing Prevention Lunch 12:30 Free Lunch
- V. President Pro Tempore and Committee Reports
  - a. President Pro-Tempore  
No Report
  - b. Committee Reports  
Housing and Dining: Met with Aramark briefly. There is a meeting with Dr. Nicklow and Daniel head of Aramark about the cove today. Discussed having only vegan options in the vegan section. Damian has been working on it, and showing the ingredients for everything.
- VI. Executive reports, Judicial Reports, Advisor Reports
  - a. President  
Be on the look out for election commissioner. We cannot have fall and spring elections until we get those positions filled. Need 3 more supreme court justices as well.
  - b. Vice-President  
Operating: 17333.64  
Reserve 700995.
  - c. Vice President of Legislative Affairs  
No Report
  - d. Vice President of Programming
  - e. No report
  - f. Judicial  
No report
  - g. Advisors  
Motion for Dr. Golz to discuss the reserve  
Dr. Golz: you have over 700,000. You only budget 75%, the other 25% always goes to

the reserve for incidentals. Also any money you do not spend is swept into that fund. I understand in the past that number has always been reported substantially less. There was a misconception that it could not be reported, because it may not be swept. So I began to ask questions, and saw that the money cannot be swept without you giving proposals. The Dean and the president have final say, but if proposals are responsible and fiscally sound they should be approved.

Cody: Has there been any discussion of an audit to look into this money and the accounting? I want to make sure the accounting was done properly and been used properly. It is hard to keep accountability among senators so I think there should be a more long term look at this money.

Dr. Golz: I could ask for the records to see like 5 years back?

JD: Is there any interest on this count?

Dr. Golz: No

Wesley: Can we put it into an account that does?

Dr. Golz: I can ask, I am not 100% sure.

Wesley: For proposals to use this money, how thorough do they need to be.

Dr. Golz: For capital projects, pretty thorough and accurate on your numbers. Debra Hattaway can help put together possible scope. She can put together the basic idea of numbers with.

Christine: How long has this been accumulating?

Dr. Golz: Not sure, since the account. This is what was here when I got here.

Christine: Who do we need approval from?

Dr. Golz: Partnerships are great. You do need approval from for example the College of Business to do something in the College of Business. This is why the President has final say.

Wesley: Approval for these projects, does it have any extra stipulations from a normal bill?

John-Michael: Must be a one time expense from 500.3

Wesley: Is it just a simple vote?

JM: Yes

JD: are there limitations?

Golz: I am sure but case by case.

Christine: Are there limitations from the University?

Golz: Should work within the plan of the University. The SGA must work within their rules, but you need to think about the legacy you want to leave. Build long term sustainable projects.

Wesley: If we want to partner with the university, once we allocate the money and put it toward that project. What if someone on the university side wants to change some part of it?

Dr. Golz: I would encourage you to earmark it in writing, and say that if you choose not to do that we will take our money back. Put it in writing.

JM: No more questions?

Motion to reinstate Roberts Rules.

VII. Old Business

VIII. New Business

- a. JM: Authors and sponsors please come forward.
- b. Christine Bourgeois and Matthew Farley.

Matt: We are a new organization, trying to promote our goal as an organization to help Doc students think about their career. Our event is Landing a Tenure Track Position. Originally this should have been a speaker fee and food, but Aramark did not prepare the invoice, so it will just be for the speaker. The UNO alumni group is quite large, and we will try to have our alumni come in and talk about relevant topics for our students.

- c. Christine: Yield to questions.

JM: Senators in opposition:

Senators in support:

Amendments

Christine: Allocate \$200 for the speaker fee, remove the food from the agenda. Change \$350 to \$200 everywhere in the bill.

Wesley: Can we suspend that rule

JM: Ask Joy

Joy: No

Wesley: Okay

Cody; Motion to vote by show of hands.

JM: Final Debate

Opposition:

Support: Christine: Research and writing tips, and her first year experience, open to everyone.

Roll Call Vote: 11-0-1

IX. Nominations and Appointments

1. VPLA Slate

- i. Nataveyon Howard-Williams-  
President Pro Tempore
- ii. Cody Kyser Parliamentarian
- iii. Mason Poche Chief Financial Officer
- iv. Christine Boureois Chief Communications Officer
  - a. Christine: Been in SGA 1 year. Governance Last Year  
Mason: 2<sup>nd</sup> semester senator Excited to be a part of Finance  
Tay: 1 year, Up for president pro-tempore  
Cody: Most senior senator here, Started Fall of 16, been  
parliamentarian for a year now. I enjoy the roll and making sure  
everyone is clear of their rules. Making sure the bills are  
appropriate.  
Questions:

JD: is the CFO in charge of the reserve?

JM: No they are in charge of the finance committee, so they  
make sure that the bills follow the rules and are appropriate.

Wesley: So all these are fancy names for heads of committees

JM: Yes, these are all the heads of committees as they are to be  
appointed by the constitution.

Roll Call: 11-0-1 All appointed

JM: Motion to remove those not present.

Jayson: Motion to vote for 2 present by slate

Madison: I have been coming to the meetings, I am a freshman,  
excited to be apart. Freshman needs some representation.

Brice: Accounting Major excited to join to help make change at  
UNO.

Wesley: Madison's Major?

Madison: Poli Sci

Cody: SGA in Past?

Brice: I tried in High School but did not, it was really a popularity  
contest.

Madison: Not a thing at my school

Jayson: What can you bring?

Brice: New Perspective on certain aspects of school. Was not



really involved as a freshman, I think I can help change some issues on our campus.

Madison: As an out of state freshman, I think I can offer a new set of eyes to what is happening on campus.

JM: 6 mins discussion

Wesley: We need people in, and I think it doesn't really matter who.

Christine: Both are passionate, I think they will be great.

Jayson: How many seats are there

JM: At least 3.

Hannah Miller Present

Roll Call: 12-0-1

- b. Madison Owen Freshman at Large Senator
- c. Taylor Meyer College of Liberal Arts Senator
  - a. Not Present
- d. Bryce Hartin College of Business Administration Senator
- e. Cinthia Caceres College of Sciences Senator
  - i. Not Presnet

X. Open Forum

Cody: We should ask what can we not do, but what can we do with that reserve. That is roughly \$100,000 per college. I will meet with my departments, but keep your ear out and meet with other student leaders.

Wesley: Science, math, and geology are some of the worst off. I think the university should also be putting in money as well.

Zeno: Do we have a college of Fine arts Rep?

JM: ni with Liberal Arts

Christine: I am thinking about if we should do many small things, are one large thing, because you never know when we will have this much again?

Wesley: Dean of Students said big projects are often bigger than people realize. So make sure we are considering all the extra.

JM: So you all know if someone makes a motion to do something and it is seconded. You can still object and we can hand vote. If for whatever reason you do not want, you can always object.

Cody: Concerning facility services, I am pretty much non participatory. It would be a nomination for the next agenda to put someone as head. This is very relevant right now, for facility services with this reserve fund. So we need to fill that spot. I can set you up with the

right people.

Maddie: Reminder Retreat 201C 12:00 There will be lunch.

XI. Adjournment

12:51

SGA Minutes  
Oct 1

- I. Call to Order
- II. Roll Call
  - a. 13/17
- III. Approval of Minutes
  - a. None
- IV. Agenda
  - a. Yes
- V. Communications and Announcements
  - a. Senators
    - i. Cognivich: Sundial put together an informal proposal, met with Nicklow, the Provost and President are on board. Would include fine arts, civil engineer department (students not chair), Physics is on board, gotten quotes from foundries one in Louisiana one in kiln Mississippi. Putting together proposals, looking for co-sponsors. Looking for real quotes. It would have to go out to bid. Looking for artists as well.  
Kyser: Finance committee to look at cost effective numbers.  
Cognivich: Does finance know how to do construction, I do.  
Bourgeois: Would this come from what funding source?  
Cognivich: University has pledged a considerable number, alumni association has been contacted. Donors names will be included. 3<sup>rd</sup> funding source would be reserve account, so that we have control.  
Bourgeois: What would be the estimate on how much we would put in  
Cognivich: It is complicated. The center piece would be around \$100,000. The University would put forth about \$30,000. I think we should put forward at least 50% so SGA can have leverage  
Cecelia?: Why a sundial?  
Cognivich: The physics department has been working on this, once I found out about the sidewalking crossing project in the quad, it seemed as all the stars aligned.  
Ligier: Dr. Nicklow have ordered an audit of the account. He says that funding does not exist. Bid process is at least 90 days.
- VI. Reports
  - a. Student Affairs:
    - i. Bourgeois: In last month I have talked to students if they had money what would they do. I asked around 40-50 students. Majority said redo lecture halls in milneburg and math. I met with Dr. Nicklow on numbers and he said they spent around \$100,000 for classrooms in psychology, and \$150,000 for lecture hall. Dr. Nicklow said, "I am not interested in..... Ask for email.  
Cognivich: Whenever you asked students where?  
Bourgeois: New area in library, hanging out in the breezeway. UC Deck, and by the fountain lunch time.  
Kyser: Class size of those rooms?

Christine: Smaller than here

Legier: I have been working with Tumelesh Salanky, and that was private funding.

Chrisine: It is harder to get donations for small projects like desk and such, and that would be helpful.

Cognevich: Donors give for large projects because there is no place to put a name on a desk. That is why capital projects is nice.

- a. Dining and Housing: We are in the process of getting numbers of how many people live in ponchatrain hall and have parking passes. We are meeting with Aramark tomorrow to discuss the student org menus.

Cognevich: Can we get their contract?

Hills: There contract is almost up and I am on the committee to help pick a new contract

Cognevich: I want to know which buildings are covered?

Johnson: Have you discussed the times?

Not open from 2-4 is a problem. Other students have expressed similar concerns. They have not expressed interest in getting rid of gap hour.

Bourgeois: They said they would put out a survey to work on better times.

## VII. Reports

### a. President

Hills: So this Wednesday October 3, voter registration party in the Captains' Quarters at 11:00. Computers to register to vote, decorations. Come out should be fun. The director of housing search will close on Tuesday and then we will hopefully choose one to fill that vacancy. I also have heard of lots of capital projects and I want to make sure I am on the up front end of them, I can veto them, and I want to make sure that they are going up the correct chain of command. 1<sup>st</sup> generation lunch with the commissioner, she emailed me saying what a great event it was.

Ligeier: I hear what you are saying about these capitals. You have to return emails for us to meet.

Hills: I have responded to all of them except the Tech Fee, I am meeting Dave Thursday and then was going to respond.

Cognevich: Do you have capital projects you plan to push.

Kenady: No

Owens: Voter Registration Party, will there be out of state options.

Hills: Yes there is an online link that you can register in any state.

- b. Vice President: \$17,332.64 operating budget
- c. VPLA: Senator Anderson, Hawkins, and Cook have resigned because they cannot make the meetings times. Please extend time by the amount of time you believe it will last. You can always object to extending time. Whenever submitting bills please submit by Wednesday to guarantee being on the agenda. Must include formal bill, and notes and invoices, and necessary approval. Agenda I cannot make changes without making motions at the beginning of meetings, please make sure you get things to me on time.

3 Business

5 Eng

10: LACOLA

8: Sciences

None IDS

1 Freshman

1 Junior

2 Senior

2 Graduate

When you email any of the executives, please use our official emails. Email from Golz "Get exact language." Lets appear on the same page

Cognevich: Can you send out the totals for those.

Legier: I presented ideas in open forum and I did not get much feedback, do I need to move to the next level? We don't normally all work together. How do we make this happen

Kyser: Bring ideas to facilities, so we could work together. Have organized gathering to take to the next step. That way there aren't a dozen people talking, that leads to poorly written bills.

Legier: Is there something like a google doc, that we could work through together.

Miller: That is the point of the committee like Cody said, then that committee can come together.

White: You can go to any other committees meetings We can work on an electronic format.

Cognevich: The reason I requested to meet straight with the president because capital projects is so complicated.

Joy: Yes, but they don't want that communication.

White: they only say know to projects if there are already plans in the work need to work

VIII. Joy: Fill Seats. Work through your channels.

IX. Old Business;

- a. No

X. New business

- a. Party in Pink

- i. Hannah Joy: This bill is for party in pink zumbathon. They would like money to host this event. There is an amendment. The full amount will be Riser 700 DJ 150 Photo Booth 250 Food 610.69 Décor 201.58 total 1912.54

Owen: necessary as a destresser, brings publicity to campus, tends to bring large

number of attendees and raises large funds.

Cognevich: What was the most recent numbers?

Hannah Joy: point of information this bill went though last year. I am not sure when the 200 attendees were.

Bourgious: If SGA gives \$1000 or more they should put up a budget committee request.

Cognevich: Point of Information: This is not written as an annual event.

Bourgious: Legislative Instruments section B:3 Page 12. "Quote"

JM: Did they request a budget request?

joy: No

Cory Pitalo: Motion Table

Kyser: Object. This is my third time voting on this, but it does not say it is annual. I think we can strongly suggest that they put in a request. I think it would look bad on us.

JM: This would just be tabling this

Cognevich: Counter point, if you have seen this every year it is defacto annual.

Whether they say it or not. In looking at the rules.

Ligeir: Is there a minimum date to have any of the money put up?

Sponsors: Not that we know of:

Bourgous: We can table to get all the information and have the authors present. I do not want to not fund the event just table to get clarification.

JM: Hand Vote on tableing

Kyser Object

Y 9 N 4 A 2 Bill is tabled.

ii. Amendment

1. Jayson: This is a procedural amendment to change 1 time expenditures, because this is vague and not clear. We would change it to the reserve account shall only be used for purchases expected to last at least 5 years.

Cognevich: Why is this vague?

Jayson: Basically as it stands now, anything could be a one time expenditure. You could buy anything and just not update it.

Hannah Joy: Can we buy furniture

Joy: Respond

Christine: Parking lot, is a one time expense

Wesley: Buying projects versus maintenance Amendment that we do not do maintenance.

Hannah Joy Miller: I do think this is vague Motion to question

Kyser: Objects

Move to Vote Y-6 N- 6 A-2

JM: Break Tie

Cognevich: Would you be open to an amendment to define one time cost? As opposed to changing all the verbiage.

JM: You can propose an amendment, they can propose an amendment,

and table.

Cognevich: Motion to table: Y-11 N-1 A-1

XI. Nominations and Appointments

- a. Hannah Joy: Been on senate for 1 year, served on the committee last year, Ran a tabling event. I want to be the head to have more leadership opportunity. I would love to work with everyone on facility projects.

Kyser: How do you envision this role in bring SGA together, and looking competent in eyes of administration?

HJM: One way I think we can look more competent, is I could have weekly meetings with the higher ups and senators to help things run smoothly. I have met with Dr. Nicklow in the past and I think I have a good working relationship with him. I am level headed and calm, and I think I can make sure projects are together.

Bourgeois: What are you involved in now? What can you dedicate to the position?

Hannah Joy: I am here most of the week studying. Not here on Fridays but I could be.

Ligier: How long have you been in SGA?

HJM: A whole Year.

- b. Johnson: I am a college of liberal arts senator. I think I can bring new perspectives and inclusiveness. Examples: Mold in the dorms. Dusty carpet in the library. Someone who lives here can do more.

Bourgeois: First semester in SGA?

Johnson: Yes

Legier: How can you bring SGA together to work as a unit together, and look competent in eyes of administration.

Jaylan: Bring it to open forum first, and then discuss, and if they like the idea, and we vote on it. There is no need to go to the president if most people have said no.

Cognevich: I previously knew the head of Sodexo. I know many of the guys on there I have read their contract I know what they are required to do. I have worked construction management for many years. I have managed multimillion dollar contracts. I have dealt with a lot of legalize. Really I am loud, and confident, and I can talk to these guys. I have talked to them many times. This committee was formed because I met with them as a student. If you put me in the position, you will get with someone who will meet with them regularly.

Legier: You were head before

Cognevich: No I was on the committee

Legier: How much longer will be here:

Cognevich 11/2 to 2 years.

Bourgeois: How will you bring the senate together and how would you make us look competent.

Cognevich: Start with the individual, help them find problems and answer the whys.

Make a list, and talk to him all at once versus in fragmented pieces. Let individuals work on their own things. Advise, and let them speak for themselves.

Bourgeois: If you do not get this position will you stay on the committee?

Cognevich: Yes, I will continue to do what I do, as a good student, not just a senator.

Kyser: Is there any conflict of interest that you work for?

Cogn: No, I am only working for UNO now.

Open Discussion

- c. Bourgiuous: I think this is important. Wesley has been here the longest, Hannah Joy and Wesley have been on the committee and have a lot of passion. I don't want to knock out any one, but I think there is a

Leiger: Older student can see both sides, I enjoyed what Hannah has to say, I think Wesley is most qualified.

Kyser: While Cognevich experience seems very relevant, that is not really our job as senators. We vote on what we want there are other people who are paid to put things together. I am concerned, he seemed unwilling to reach out to student body at large.

That is the main legwork of the facility services committee. Must be able to talk to students. I have seen Miller do that, she is great at tabling events.

Bourgiuous: Something that concerns me, although Wesley is qualified I second what Kody says. I also think we should give a new face experience. This position needs that in my opinion.

Legier: Is it at all a possibility to have co chairs?

Joy: There is nothing to prohibit that

Bourgiuous: We asked if he would still be on the committee and he said yes. He will still be apart.

Ray: Motion to Question.

JM: Motion to secret ballot

Johnson<sup>1</sup> Cognevich<sup>3</sup> Miller<sup>7</sup> Ansention.<sup>1</sup>

Run off for next week.

- d. Presidential Slate

- a. Aasiyah Williams: Junior Marketing transferred from tech last year. Here for chief of staff, work with Kenady on any task she ask for. Helped Campaign to elect Kenady. No SGA experience, but excited to learn. Co President of Garden Club.

Kenady: The other appointments are former senators who could not be here for class time, I think they will all be great.

Discussion

Ray: Nothing was said about max Nodier, we are in the same fraternity. He is very involved as recruitment chair. He is very informative and great at pushing stuff.

Bourgiuous: What does a secretary of athletics do?

JM: Report on athletics to president not official powers. What the president makes of it.

Vote Y 11 NO A1

- b. Nominations

Motion Vote

Y11 NO A1

- e. Open Forum



- i. Jaylan: During the summer we discussed having people know what SGA does. I would like to host a ted talk or jepordy game  
Miller: I think it is a great idea. The sponsors of the bill are present if you have questions.  
Kenady: Working with Jordan on videos as well for letting people know what we do  
Bourgious: I like the ted talk idea, I am not sure how a game would work, but I think the ted talk would be great.  
Jaylan: I think when people compete people remember things  
Ligier: I want to bring up, everyting has one thing that they keep bringing up. The driftwood is \$160,000 in detbt. We need to consider bailing them out and present a proposal to keep them out of debt. Is this something we want to do.  
JM: I do not think it is beneficial or something the studetns want to bail out the driftwood. I have heard about it, and other people no one is really interested.  
Kyser: Just like SGA journalism is a great instiution on a campus. You can lead a horse to water you cant make them drink. If they want to propostion us for money Driftwood needs to come to a meeting. They should have adigital resource.  
Cognevich: Times picayune years ago stopped doing full circulation We are behind. Most people get their news form digital sources. No one reads a newspaper. Let them fold. We are a stem school, why cant we keep up.  
Legier: We are the only source. Of this fund  
Cognevich: If president wants it money will be found.
- ii.